
NATIONAL EXECUTIVE MEETING REPORT
FINANCE REPORT
30 Sept – 4 Oct 2019
The following represents a chronological list of the activities since the UNDE National Executive meeting in 21-24 May 2019
	Date
	Event Highlight

	Monthly
	Review: Index to Financial Statements & make inquiries as needed

	17 Sept 19
	UNDE Pension Advisory Committee

	
	

	                                      Upcoming Activities

	24 – 28 November 19
	53rd Annual Canadian Employee’s Benefit Conference


HIGHLIGHTS OF ACTIVITIES
MEMBERSHIP

As of May 9, 2019, we have 17,600 members (including RAND members).  VP’s please ensure your Locals are going through their MUD Sheets on a regular basis to ensure they are up-to-date, and members do, in-fact belong to the Locals they are supposed to.  

MAY 2019 FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Reminder:  The Budget and Variance on the right side of the reports are actual spending for the first 8 months.  On the right side is the pro-rated 8 months worth of the full 3-year budget.  

Page 2 – Operating surplus is showing as $906,503. From January 1, 2008 through to July 2019 we have about $311K that the department can bill for.  UNDE has received some invoicing for cost recovery; however, they are not being centrally billed as we were led to believe.  

About 10K is recoverable as they are wages that need to be billed back to the locals for the Observers to the PSAC Convention.

 

UNDE (still) has an income shortfall due to the dues collected – whether by member dues not been collected at all, or at the wrong amount.  The budget was adopted based on 16,000 members and we are above that level.  Also, the average salary used was based on the current rates of pay in effect in 2017.  Dues revenue is still been calculated, as dues were based on rates of pay in 2017.  

Page 9 – Collective Bargaining – Money well spent on collective bargaining until all groups have a tentative collective agreement.  Depending on who forms the new government, the dollar amount can increase significantly 

LOCALS FINANCIAL STATEMENTS AND AGM MINUTES

VP's are asked to ensure their locals submit their audited financial statements for the year ended September 30, 2018 AND the AGM minutes by the end of December to avoid having rebates put on hold starting in January.  They are to be sent directly to Amanda Agnew, not to anyone else at national office.  

REMINDERS

If members are submitting for wages, they need to submit their approved leave, and include all receipts.

Any outstanding September claims must be submitted ASAP

UNDE CLAIMS SUBMISSION

The new member online claim web-based portal is almost completed.  The French version was tested at the beginning of September.  Some spelling errors need to be corrected.  Beta testing should be available by the end of September/beginning of October.  
For now, members who wish to submit their expense claim via email, should be sent to CLAIMS@UNDE.ORG.  Amanda will access this email address on a regular basis.  This will hopefully avoid the continuing practice of some members randomly sending in claims to various UNDE staff.  As usual, claims sent by email must include clear, legible scanned copies of ALL receipts, childcare forms, etc.  To avoid duplication, claims should be sent only to the "CLAIMS@UNDE.ORG" email address and NOT sent to Amanda's email address.

DIRECT DEPOSIT 

If a member changes bank accounts, they must provide the new banking information to Amanda in order to be updated and avoid payment delays.

UNDE VISA CARDS

As a reminder, for those National Officers who have chosen to use a UNDE credit card, you are being sent a copy of your statement each month.

As it is the cardholder who incurred all credit card charges, it is your responsibility to carefully review your statement, verify the legitimacy and accuracy of all charges, then cross-reference them to your expense claims to ensure that ALL charges have been reported on your claims and the applicable receipts have been attached.

For online or recurring charges, you should be able to print out an email confirmation of an online purchase or login to an account to print out a monthly statement.  Our auditors require receipts to validate the nature and legitimacy of all credit card charges.

We suggest you follow this routine each month, on a timely basis, once you receive your statement as the charges you most recently made on your UNDE Visa card with be fresh in your memory.
Respectfully Submitted

Bryan Meakin

Serge Desbiens

Dan Frost
